HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING
September 27th, 2010
The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in regular session on September27th, 2010.  Chairperson Dale Schroth opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Mary Conrad, Don Mohler, Lee Rathje, Keith Sams and Dale Schroth. Members absent: Mike Hook and Ron Reichert. Staff present: Mayor, Tom Theis, City Administrator, Gary Rogers, Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official Jim Fisher, and Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger. Guests in attendance: Joe Ahmann.
Commission Member Don Mohler moved to approve the agenda, second by Lee Rathje. Motion carried. 

Commission Member Lee Rathje moved to approve the August 30th, 2010 minutes, second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 

Discussion of design guidelines and their applicability within the City of Hiawatha.
Community Development Director, Mark Powers, gave the Commission some background information about the design guidelines. He stated that they were originally drafted in 2007, but never adopted. 

Mayor, Tom Theis, City Administrator, Gary Rogers, and Community Development Director, Mark Powers, all stated that they have had discussions with local developers about the Design Guidelines and the appropriate changes to the original document were made. 
Dale Schroth, Commission member, asked if these guidelines were above and beyond what the code requires. Mark Powers stated that the Design Guidelines would be more restrictive than what the code currently requires and that it would require developers to present building elevation renderings, along with the site plan, of the proposed development for approval by the Planning and Zoning Commission.

Both Keith Sams and Dale Schroth, Commission Members, showed concerns on how they would be able to judge each individual development, to ensure that it meets all of the guidelines. Mark Powers noted that a checklist will need to be included in the submittal from the developer, to show that they meet all of the required Design Guidelines.

Joe Ahmann, of Ahmann Design, stated that the 2007 version of the Design Guidelines were too strict, but is for the revised set of guidelines. He also stated that many of the cities that he does work in, currently have these guidelines in place and require building elevation renderings to be submitted with the site plan. 

Gary Rogers commented that the review process should follow the same format/process as our PUD process, in order to receive approval. 

Commission Member, Don Mohler moved to recommend the approval of the Design Guidelines to City Council. Motion carried.
Discussion on the zoning matrix in the Unified Development Code – to change the zoning requirements for the use of storage garages. 

Community Development Director, Mark Powers, stated that the City would like to change the zoning district of C-WH (Commercial Warehouse District) as the only district where storage garages would be an approved use. This would make storage garages a conditional use in I-1 and I-2 zoning districts. Any new development of storage garages would require a rezoning to C-WH, which would go through the Planning and Zoning Commission and then the City Council for approval. Or the developer could request a conditional use in the I-1 or I-2 zoning, which would go in front of the Planning and Zoning Commission and then the Board of Adjustments for approval.
Commission Member, Keith Sams moved to recommend the change to the City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances, Chapter 165 Unified Development Code, that storage garages are an approved use in zoning district C-WH only, second by Lee Rathje. Motion Carried.
Commission Member, Don Mohler moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m., second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 
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